TOWN OF BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND

TOWN COUNCIL

Nathan T. Calouro, *Chairman*Mary A. Parella, *Vice Chairwoman*Antonio A. Teixeira
Timothy E. Sweeney
Aaron J. Ley



March 7,2022

Mr. Sean Raymond, P.E. State Traffic Control Commission Two Capitol Hill Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Mr. Raymond:

At the regular meeting of March 2nd, the Bristol Town Council reviewed a letter from The Audubon Society of Rhode Island, resident of Hope Street (Route 114), advising that the State be requested to paint a crosswalk from the Audubon entrance on the west side of RT 114 to Elmwood Drive on the east side of RT 114.

It was noted that there is a great deal of pedestrian traffic, including families with young children and a bus stop in this area. It was also noted that there has been an increased need for access to the walking trails and the East Bay Bike Path.

Your anticipated consideration of this request will be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Melissa Cordeiro

Town Clerk/Council Clerk

:lh

cc: T

Town Administrator

Director of Public Works

MAR 3 0 2022

MEETING